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Fall is here and the holidays are right around the corner. We have some exciting 

things planned for next month. 

Our first event is our annual Christmas dinner, which will be hosted at 6pm 

Wednesday, December 2, at the United Methodist Church. We invite everyone 

to attend. Just bring a covered dish and make sure you R.S.V.P. (More details 

about the dinner are on page 5.) 

Our second event is our Christmas Open House from 1-3pm Sunday, December 

6, at the museum.  

This year we’ll have plenty of activities for everyone. The children can enjoy a 

craft and storytelling and visit with Santa. There will be Christmas carols played 

on a hammered dulcimer and you can see a turn-of-the-century knitting machine 

in operation. There will also be a basket raffle and refreshments. 

Hope to see you there! 

Sincerely, 

Penny Huber 

Around the Society... 
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Notable History 

From left, Adolph Bobinger, Ron Blum, and 

Herman Muehlenhard stand in front of the 

garage in the early 1950s. Photo Provided. 

 

Adolph Bobinger, left, and Ron Blum     

inspect  a vehicle at the Mt. Healthy    

Garage. Photo provided. Undated.  

Mt. Healthy Garage Gets New Owners, New Life 
By: Karen Arnett 

 
 

The Mt. Healthy Garage is beginning a new chapter in its life, thanks to loving restoration by 

residents Susan Frank and Ken Weaver. The old service bay that was on the south side of the 

building will be home to Susan’s art studio (she’s a painter); the main area will hold another 

business. They’re hoping to find an entrepreneur whose small business will add value to the 

uptown. The old garage, along with the Main Theatre, when that is finally renovated, may 

serve as an anchor for a renewed Mt. Healthy uptown.  

 

The Mt. Healthy Garage was opened in 1932 as a      

full-service Sunoco gas station and garage, under the  

proprietorship of Herman Muehlenhard. There were  

two pumps and a service bay with lift; Adolph  

Bobinger was the mechanic. 

 

Ron Blum was the garage’s only employee; he began  

work there when he was 14. Under Adolph’s                                                                                  

mentoring, Ron gained the skills that allowed him to  

buy and operate his own Sunoco station on North  

Bend Road, later a Sunoco at Hamilton and Adams,  

and finally an auto repair garage.  

 

             

            After Herman died, Adolph became the proprietor. Later,

            despite efforts by Ron Blum to purchase the business, 

            Adolph hung on to it and operated the garage until the 

            1990s. After his 60-year tenure, the garage was used for 

            the storage of construction materials by Bayes & Sons.   

 

             Just as in most small towns, the station was a perfect 

             place for kibitzing: a group of older guys hung out there—

             among them Oscar Bobinger, Joe Neihard, Vierling Blum

             and someone named Fritz, according to Joe Bobinger.  
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Notable History 

The garage sat empty and deteriorating for a period of years, until Susan and Ken, relatively 

new to Mt. Healthy, saw the potential in the charming structure and decided it was worth  

restoring it. Susan said that it was in much worse shape than it had appeared from the      

outside. It was basically just a shell of a building.  

 

They completely rebuilt the roof, which was falling in. Ken, a gifted carpenter, built the doors 

from scratch with a dense African hardwood, and he says they will be durable through many 

years of weathering and exposure to the elements.  

 

If you would like to see the garage’s new look, it will be open for a Christmas Ornament 

Exchange hosted by the Mt. Healthy Renaissance Project from 4-6 p.m. Saturday, Dec. 12. 

The garage is located at 7420 Hamilton Avenue. 

 

Mt. Healthy Garage Scrapbook 

Clockwise from top 

left, the front and 

back of a Mt. Healthy     

Garage postcard 

mailed to customers 

in 1932; the newly-

added gallery space in 

the garage; the former  

g a r a g e  s p a c e        

renovated for a small 

business; and the  

exterior of the Mt. 

H e a l t h y  Ga r a g e    

renovated by Susan 

Frank and Ken 

Weaver.  

( Photos Provided.) 
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Safe Harbor for Displaced African Americans 
By: Karen Arnett 

 
Last summer’s internship focusing on the history of African American residents of Mt. Healthy      

unexpectedly opened a new vein of research into our community’s rich antebellum black history.  

 

Our intern said she enjoyed tracing individual residents through the census; including, Henry 

McGrath, a gentleman of color who lived in Mt. Healthy around 1860. Henry was a native of           

Arkansas whose mother was a free black woman born in Nova Scotia, and his father is listed as       

originating in Ireland. By 1870 he was back in Arkansas, working as a farmer. By 1874 Henry was on 

the Board of County Elections Supervisors for his home county of Desha, in Arkansas. In the 1900 

census, he was a practicing physician and a 63-year-old man of means in Desha County. It was not 

uncommon for people of color to return to the south after the Civil War, their hopes raised for civil 

equality by the early promise of Reconstruction. Since Henry attained public office, it seems likely he 

was part of that wave. We wanted to learn more about the McGraths, a mixed-race family who had 

emigrated from freedom to a slave state in the years when cotton and slavery ruled. 

 

We dug in to see what the internet could provide. One exciting find: “An Appeal To The Christians Of 

The World,” a letter published in early 1860 in William Lloyd Garrison’s The Liberator, and several 

other antislavery newspapers,  jointly signed by a number of people from Arkansas. Among the   

signers were Henry McGrath and a few of the same people listed in his household in Mt. Healthy! 

   

A relatively unknown law today, the Arkansas Free Negro Expulsion Act of 1859, ordered free blacks 

in that state to leave the state by January 1, 1860 or be enslaved. Hundreds of free African American 

residents scrambled to dispose of their possessions and find a new home. The Appeal, which was 

published in newspapers as far away as England, was an attempt to make the world aware of their 

plight. Many of these exiles were well-educated and of considerable financial means, but they had 

difficulty finding new homes. Ohio may have been the only border state that did not turn them away. 

Some faced kidnapping in Kansas, as it was lucrative to fraudulently capture and sell people of color 

into slavery. Some prominent abolitionists in Cincinnati agreed to host up to 40 exiles, and in the 

end, over 200 arrived here. A smaller number found welcome in Mt. Healthy. Henry McGrath was 

among a number of exiles who found safe harbor here. 

 

A bit more digging into this topic led to Dr. Brian Mitchell, a historian and professor at University of 

Arkansas who is doing groundbreaking research in this chapter of his state’s history. I have been in 

contact with Dr. Mitchell and we have discussed the possibility of a collaborative effort to research 

locally about these exiles in the greater Cincinnati area. This mutually beneficial project would both 

further our understanding of our own local history, as well as to support the work of Dr. Mitchell. We 

are exploring a possible internship for summer 2016. For a fascinating hour-long lecture on this 

topic by Dr. Mitchell, go to 

http://arstudies.contentdm.oclc.org/cdm/singleitem/collection/p15728coll5/id/785/rec/3 
 

 

Uncovering History 



 

Mt. Healthy Historical Society Holiday Open House 

   1-3 p.m. Sunday, Dec. 6 

       1546 McMakin Ave. 
Santa Claus, Crafts, Treats, Music, Demonstrations and More 

 

Paul R. Young Funeral Home Holiday Open House 

   4-8 p.m. Saturday, Dec. 12 

        7345 Hamilton Ave.  
Live Animals Nativity Scene, Carriage Rides, Tours and More 

 

Mt. Healthy Renaissance Project Ornament Exchange 

   4-6 p.m. Saturday, Dec. 12 

        7420 Hamilton Ave.  
Bring ornaments/holiday décor to swap for your holiday trimming. 
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Celebrate Christmas with the Historical Society 
By: Lori Stanley 

 

The Mt. Healthy Historical Society is hosting our annual Christmas Party at 6 p.m. 

 Wednesday, December 2. in the Fellowship Hall of the Methodist Church in Mt. Healthy, 

7612 Perry Street.  

 

This is a potluck dinner, and everyone attending is asked to bring a dish. Please R.S.V.P. to 

Penny Huber at 513-931-6420.   

 

This year, we are having a speaker from the Butler County Historical Society.  Kathy    

Creighton will be speaking about Victorian Holiday traditions. Highlights of the talk include 

the origin of the Christmas tree, the sending of Christmas cards, and the impact of Charles 

Dickens' A Christmas Carol on current holiday traditions.  

 

It will be a wonderful chance to celebrate the upcoming holidays and to catch up with 

friends!  If you can attend, we would love to see you there!   
 

 

Historical Society Happenings 



 

Hometown History 

At right, Julie Turner scans photos shared by Arlette 

Merritt. (Provided.) 
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Saving History One Scan at a Time 
 

The Historical Society Scan Day, hosted on Sept. 19, helped preserve some of our rich        

history. We hope that this will be an annual or semi-annual event to gather our past.  

 

We know that there are many historically 

interesting photographs in private collections, 

and we want to retain this history in our archives 

for the benefit of future generations.  

 

Since the Scan Day several people have brought 

in or sent in their old photos, and we hope you 

will too. Feel free to share them at the museum 

during our open hours: 9-11 a.m. Tuesdays and 

Saturdays, and 1-3 p.m. the first Sunday of the  

month or by appointment.  

 

Preserving History 

Do you remember 
when city hall used to 
be all decked out for 

Christmas?  
 

Notice the star atop the 
building, the tree on the 

roof and, if you look 
closely, reindeer ready to 
take flight off the left side 

of the building.  
 

What a magical way to 
celebrate Christmas! 



Mt. Healthy Historical Society Business Members 

Please Support These Business Members! 

Thank You to our Business Friends of the  

Mt. Healthy Historical Society:  

Paul Young Funeral Home 

Merlin Pest Control 

Mt. Healthy 
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Individual Form 

Mt. Healthy Historical Society 

1546 McMakin Avenue Mt. Healthy, OH 45231 Phone: (513) 522‐3939 

The Society meets the first Wednesday of every month at 7:00 p.m. in the basement of the Mt. Healthy 

United Methodist Church (formerly Epworth) located at 

7612 Perry Street Mt. Healthy, OH. Visitors are always welcome! 

Dues are $10.00 per individual and your membership will be good through June 30. 

Please remit $10.00 (check or cash) to: Mt. Healthy Historical Society 

c/o Treasurer 

Membership Supports the Society! 1546 McMakin Avenue 

Mt. Healthy, OH 45231 

‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐ 

Membership Form – Effective July 1 

(Membership fee is $10.00 per individual) 

Name: _______________________________________________________________________ 

Address: ______________________________________________________________________ 

Email: _________________________________________________________________________ 

Phone: _________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Be A Part of History: Join Us! 

Find us on 

Facebook! 

1546 McMakin Avenue 

Cincinnati, OH 45231 


